
 

 

 
 
 

Family Service 
11am in the Sanctuary 

 

 

Introit Holy Holy Holy 
 

Silent Prayer 
 

Call to Worship 

SDAH 31 v 1 

Tell out, my soul, the greatness of the Lord: 

Unnumbered blessings give my spirit voice; 

Tender to me the promise of His word; 

In God my Saviour shall my heart rejoice. 

 

Revelation 5:11-13  

Invocation 

Brian Davison 
 

Hymn 61 O For a Thousand Tongues to Sing 
 

Tithes and Offerings Lynette Allcock 

Give Thanks with a Grateful Heart 
 

Children's Time Aila Zivanov 
 

Pound in the Pot for the Development Fund 

Hymn 656 God Sees the Little Sparrow Fall 
 

Family Prayer Brian Davison 
 

Scripture Reading Luke 12:13-21 NLT 

Lynette Allcock 

 

Meditation in Song 

Speak O Lord Keith and Kristyn Getty 
 

Sermon Pastor Aris Vontzalidis 
 

Hymn 467 Take My Life and Let It Be 
 

Benediction 
 

Reflection in silent meditation 
 

Postlude 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Professor Stuart Burgess describes the unique design 

features of humankind, and Andrew Saywell presents 

“Molecular Machines in the Natural World”. Both 

presentations provide evidence of a Creator, rather 

than the result of random evolutionary processes.  

Saturday 20 May, 3.30 - 6.00pm at The Wellspring Church 

Centre, 1 Wellspring Way, Watford, WD17 2AH 

 

 
 

Discover how you can conquer destructive stress and 

live life to the fullest! May 16th, 18th, 22nd and 23rd at 

7:30pm in the Cedar/Sycamore Room 
 

 

Contacts 
Pastor Jacques is on sabbatical March-May inclusive 

Pastor Geert Tap 

gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568942 

Pastor Paul Clee (interim pastor) 

paulrclee@gmail.com / 01923 677883 / 07966 506647 

Stanborough Centre – Michael Swain 

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07962 320372 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 

swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981 

www.stanboroughchurch.org 

facebook.com/stanboroughpc 

twitter.com/stanboroughpc 

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm 

bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 

 

 

 

 

13 May 2017 

 

 

Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Oh, give thanks to the Lord! 

Call upon His name; 

Make known His deeds among the peoples! 

Sing to Him, sing psalms to Him; 

Talk of all His wondrous works! 

Glory in His holy name; 

Let the hearts of those rejoice who seek the Lord! 

Psalm 105:1-3 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Seventh-day Adventist Church 

Stanborough Park 
609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 
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Welcome 
We extend a warm welcome to you today as we come 

together to praise our almighty God. May His name be 

glorified and may Jesus be lifted up through our study 

and worship services. 
 

 

 

 

Sabbath School 
9.30am 

 

Welcome Ellen Philbert 

Hymn 308 Far From All Care 

Prayer Pastor Viorel Dan 

Mission Story Sandra Aguiar 

Lesson Study Servant Leadership 

Mission Offering Michele Vitry 

Hymn 456 Dear Lord and Father 

Closing Prayer Pastor Viorel Dan 
 

 

 

 

 

Parallel Service 
11am in the Cedar-Sycamore Room 

 

Music Coordinator Charlotte Marshall 

Tithes and Offerings 

Children’s Story Amanda Powell 

Prayer David Burgess 

Scripture Reading James 1:22-25, Beth Molteni 

Sermon Mirror Mirror on the Wall 

Pastor Geert Tap 

 

 

 

 

Sunset Times 
Today: 8:44pm   Next Friday: 8:53pm (Watford) 

 

 

 

 

Announcements 
 

The flowers today are for Susan and Eric Moser, who 

celebrate 55 years of marriage on 16 May. With love 

from all the grandchildren. 
 

The Family Ministries Prayer Basket has been presented 

to the Hill-Clarke family. Please pray for Novelette, 

Tanyan, Osita, Anslem, Keturah, Leiarah, Ricardo, Patrick 

and Elnota. “Our prayer request is for good health and 

strength.” Jeremiah 29:11 
 

Funeral of Usko Rinta-aho After a private service at the 

crematorium, there will be a memorial service here at 

the church at 4pm on Friday 19 May to celebrate the life 

of Usko. 
 

Thanks Christina Atwood, Therese Valsin, Bianca and 

Ben, express their appreciation for the prayers, words of 

comfort, messages and love from the church family on 

the recent loss of Adrian Atwood. 
 

Nomination for Deaconess First Reading The Church  

Board recommends Mrs Fay Christie to serve as 

Deaconess. 
 

ADRA Annual Appeal The final sum raised is £9003.22: 

Special events  £3416.19 Home Cans (20)  £1081.99 

Donations (30)  £3955.99 Door to Door (15)  £549.05 
 

Pastor Clee is away until 16 May. Please contact Pastor 

Geert or an elder if you need a visit. 
 

New number Our Church Clerk, Pat Swan, has a new 

mobile number:  07926 119981 
 

Urgent need for flat buttons for the next Messy Church. If 

you have any to donate, please bring them next 

Sabbath and give them to one of the team or leave 

them at the desk marked “Messy Church”. Thank you. 
 

The Welfare Department in is need of non-perishable 

foods: cans, packets, jars, etc. Thank you. 
 

Magazines and Leaflets are available on the table in the 

concourse to share with your friends and neighbours. 
 

Women in Prayer meet today, 12.30-2.30pm. All ladies 

welcome to join with us to praise the Lord for His mercy 

and goodness. Soup and rolls will be served afterwards. 
 

 

 

 

The Singing Group will visit Fairhaven, WD18 6TQ at 

3.30pm today, then Roy and Bronwen at 41 Beken Court. 
 

Daniel and Revelation Bible Study today, 3.30-4.30pm in 

the Armstrong Hall. 
 

Monday Bible Study on Daniel and Revelation, 7.30-

8.30pm in the Maple Room. 
 

Tuesday Bible Study on the Gospel of Luke 10.30-

11.30am in the Maple Room.  
 

Wednesday Prayer Meeting this week will be led by the 

Youth team. Come and be blessed. 7.30pm in the 

Williams Hall. 
 

Choir rehearsals Fridays at 7pm. We are preparing to 

sing Vivaldi’s “Gloria” at the Flower Festival Concert on 

15 July. We need many more voices, especially tenors. 
 

The Soup Run leaving at 8.30pm on Friday 19 May will be 

led by Rachel Lunan on behalf of the Youth 

Department. The driver is David Neal. If you wish to go 

on the Soup Run, please contact Rachel Lunan or Pat 

Walton. The Soup Run is in urgent need of men’s shoes 

and trainers, especially large sizes. 
 

The Watford Colour Run in aid of the Peace 

Hospice, Sunday 21st May at 10.30am. A 5km fun run 

around Aldenham Country Park, suitable for everyone. 

Reduced rate on current registration prices for a church 

team.  For more information or to sign up to join this 

team, email Alison.burgess4@btinternet.com. Do not 

sign up online as you won't be considered part of the 

team. Please encourage your friends and family too! It is 

not necessary to be sponsored to take part 
 

Let’s Walk Our next walk is on 27 May. Put the date in 

your diary for an enjoyable walk through fields and 

woodland. Meet at 3pm. 
 

Special occasion hats for hire. All proceeds will benefit 

the Church Development Fund. Contact Sheila on 07818 

208969, or email sheila.stickland@live.co.uk 

 

Prayer Corner 
Let us praise and thank God for His gift of grace to 

each one of us, and the salvation it brings. Also, let us 

pray for those who are addicted to alcohol or drugs, 

possibly people living near us. 

Youth Notes 
Thank you to Steve and Kirra Moser for hosting our 

travelling programme last Friday. 

This Friday, 19 May, there will be a programme at 

church. We hope to see you all there! 

http://webmail.stanboroughchurch.org/#NOP

